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INTRODUCTION TO GSA SMARTPAY® SMART BULLETINS 

The GSA SmartPay® Program Office has initiated the GSA SmartPay® Smart Bulletins 
to keep customer agencies and stakeholders informed of new or updated policies, 
regulations, charge card management practices, task order administration information, 
information on master contract changes, and laws relevant to government charge cards. 
These bulletins are intended to be a source of other information, providing operational 
guidance to GSA SmartPay® customers. These are not intended to be policy 
issuances. 

GSA SmartPay® Smart Bulletins will be structured as follows: 

● Introduction – An explanation of the purpose of the GSA SmartPay® Smart
Bulletin, which will include relevant information such as the issuer of the new or
updated policy, regulation, or law and the reason for the change

● Business Line(s) Affected – A statement of which GSA SmartPay® business
line(s) (Purchase, Travel, Fleet, Integrated) will be affected by the new or
updated policy, regulation, or law

● Summary – A brief summary of the new or updated policy, regulation, or law

● Effect of Policy Change – Effect of the new or updated policy, regulation, or law
on GSA SmartPay® customers

● Action – Action to take as a result of, or to be in compliance with, the new or
updated policy, regulation, or law

● Timeframe – Period of time the new or updated policy, regulation, information, or
law is effective/relevant

GSA SmartPay® Smart Bulletins will be issued only in electronic format on the GSA 
SmartPay® website. 

David J. Shea 
Director
Center for Charge Card Management

For questions related to this Smart Bulletin, please contact the GSA SmartPay Team 
via email at: gsa_smartpay@gsa.gov
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